May 2 - Colorado doesn't have $100 million to spend on a monorail demonstration project, the head of the House Appropriations Committee said Monday. 

Rep. Steve Tool, R-Fort Collins, made the statement shortly after persuading House members to send Senate Bill 199 to the 11-member Appropriations Committee for a hearing this morning, where its fate hangs in the balance. 

The measure would allow voters to decide in November whether the state should spend the money to complete a research and development project, then build a 3-mile test monorail line between Silverthorne and Frisco. The demonstration project would be a first step toward the launching of a multibillion-dollar monorail line between Denver International Airport and Vail. 

Tool made it clear he would vote against the measure. 

"I'm opposed to it because of the pressure it puts on capital construction expenditures," Tool said. "It acts like a permanent tax cut. If we (approve it), I think we're putting ourselves in a box." Rep. Gary McPherson, R-Aurora, another committee member, indicated he too would vote it down because of its drain on the fund that pays for building repairs and maintenance. The fact that Gov. Bill Owens has publicly opposed it is another reason to be skeptical, McPherson said. 

"If it's not a priority for him, it's certainly a factor I look at," he said. 

Owens has parroted lawmakers who called it a "Disney ride," a reference to the fact that the highspeed motor is used on Disney rides, and the fact that the initial project is only three miles long. Owens also has said that the state has better uses for its money. 

Meanwhile, the bill's House sponsor, Rep. Glenn Scott, R-Westminster, warned that monorail proponents would get the measure on the ballot even without the Legislature's approval. 

"We are going to have a monorail bill on the ballot this November," Scott said. "It can be a legislative initiative or it can be one put together by a group we don't control." 

Scott said an effort was under way to try to sell Appropriations Committee members on a slightly revised plan by today that would allow the first $25 million to be spent on research and development in Pueblo, then allow the Legislature to decide again before the other $75 million gets spent for the actual line.

